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Our building is closed, but our hearts are open!
All services are held virtually. Visit https://emanuelsb.org for more information.

SPECIAL TIME: Friday, February 5, 5:30pm:    
Joint Erev Shabbat Service with Temple Sinai of Palm Desert 

with Rabbi Reznick, Cantor Bern-Vogel, and Rabbi David Novak 
Watch Facebook or Constant Contact for a Special Zoom Link

Saturday, February 6, 10:00am: Torah Study  (Zoom Only)

Friday, February 12, 6:30pm: Shabbat B’Yachad  
with Rabbi Reznick and Rick&Addie Lupert

 Friday, February 19, 6:30pm: Erev Shabbat/Rabbi Feldheym Lecture 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel, celebrating Yiddish music

Saturday, February 20, 10:00am: Shabbat Morning Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

 Friday, January 26, 6:30pm: Erev Shabbat and Purim Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Learn about this week’s Torah Portion
Want more information about the Torah portion for the week?  

The Union For Reform Judaism publishes a weekly guide available at 
 https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study.   

If you’re reading this online, click on the web address to be taken there now.

https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study


I can’t believe it’s almost been a year we’ve been battling this pandemic. Purim last year
was our last live in-person event and Purim returns at the end of February. A lot has shifted
since then in our Jewish community and our programming. We have innovated and made
services and Jewish learning accessible online for those within and beyond our community.
We have widened our reach and added many new innovative programs and classes. The
pandemic has also brought opportunities to connect with communities throughout the Inland
Empire and throughout the world. Now it is easier to join us, and no traffic or night driving
is required thanks to the world of zoom. In January we led joint services with Temple Beth
El Riverside for our MLK Shabbat and Film Screening and discussion. We partnered with

local African American churches and pastors to begin aligning to fight systemic racism together. 
The COVID-19 Pandemic has taught us the importance of community and connection. Many of us are holed up

in our homes, some alone and others feeling isolated. Our technology has provided us a new way to connect with
one another and with the Jewish world. We all miss sitting together in person, hugs, and the feeling of praying in
one room. This month we have an opportunity to join with Temple Sinai of Palm Desert for a joint shabbat service
and meet Rabbi David Novak. Rabbi Novak is new to the desert. He began his position at Temple Sinai last July
during the pandemic. Rabbi Novak is a seasoned rabbi and educator and an all-around wonderful human being. I
hope you will join us for this special Shabbat earlier on Feb. 5th at 5:30pm. As this pandemic continues to bring
challenges, we will continue to innovate and use this time as an opportunity to create community connections
across the Inland Empire and throughout the Jewish world. I invite you and your family and friends to join us for
this special shabbat with our friends in the desert.

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

FELDHEYM  LECTURE – February 19,,2021 at 6:30 p.m. Dr. Sarah Bunin Benor 
We are so excited, at long last, to bring to our congregation, one of the foremost Yiddish
linguists in our country today, Dr. Sarah Bunin Benor, Professor of Contemporary
Jewish Studies at Hebrew Union College – Jewish Institute of Religion in Los Angeles.
Dr. Benor will enlighten and entertain us with her knowledge, engaging wit and humor.
She will be joining us for Shabbat services on February 19th and of course, Yiddish
Shabbat music will be included!
Please read below for a more detailed description of her upcoming lecture and
professional vitae. 

The Rabbi Norman F. Feldheym Memorial Lecture was established in 1985, at the time of Rabbi Feldheym’s death.
Rabbi  Feldheym served Temple Emanu El at its original location in San Bernardino from 1937 to 1967. The Norman F.
Feldheym Central Library opened to the public on September 30, 1985. The library was named in honor of the late Rabbi
Norman F. Feldheym who was a board member and prominent citizen.  During his more than three decades at Emanu El,
Feldheym left twice to serve as a chaplain in the Army. The first time in 1942-1946, during World War II, and the second
term, during the Korea War, 1950-1952. His military commendations include a BRONZE STAR AND SIX BATTLE
STARS. The Congregation Emanu El wing comprising the Sanctuary, Memorial Room and Social Hall, dedicated in
2013, is named in honor of  Rabbi Norman F. Feldheym.

Feldheym Lecture with Dr. Sarah Bunin Benor – February 19, 2021
Jewish Languages Today: Endangered, Surviving, and Thriving

Over the past two centuries, migrations and other historical events have led to major changes in the linguistic profile
of Jewish communities around the world. Yiddish is thriving in Hasidic communities, even as its use is diminishing
elsewhere, but the same time, Jews are engaging with these languages in creating new Jewish varieties through venues
such as song and food, due to major global migrations.  This talk explains these developments and makes the case for the
urgent need for documentation and reclamation.

Sarah Bunin Benor is Professor of Contemporary Jewish Studies at Hebrew Union
College – Jewish Institute of Religion (Los Angeles campus) and Adjunct Professor
(by courtesy) in the University of Southern California Linguistics Department. She
received her Ph.D. from Stanford University in Linguistics in 2004. She has published
and lectured widely about Jewish languages, linguistics, Yiddish, American Jews, and
Orthodox Jews. 

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel 
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Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, February 18, 7:00pm, via Zoom

All are welcome
______________________________________________________________________________

Contact Sisterhood President Karyn
Lehmann for Sisterhood meetings.

SSaayy  iitt  lloouudd..
In August of 1968,

James Brown released a
song called, “Say it loud –
I’m Black and I’m proud.”
1968 was, to say the least,
a terrible year in American
history. Prior to 2020,
some would say it was the

worst year, period. This song predated most
early forms of rap, but if you listen to it now
(click anywhere on this article) you’ll realize it
really is a rap song. That’s just another reason
that James Brown was a pioneer. 
Mr. Brown knew his history. He knew that white
musicians had stolen his people’s music for
decades. Whether it was Big Mama Thornton’s
“Hound Dog,” Chuck Berry’s “Sweet Little
Sixteen,” or Ronnie Mack’s “He’s So Fine,”
white artists had found unearned success by
appropriating someone else’s music. And, for the
most part, they got away with it. You can’t
blame James Brown for writing a song they
couldn’t steal.
February is Black History Month, and in
February we have tended to all pat ourselves on
the back for “how far we’ve come.” I think the
last year has shown us we have quite a ways to
go. Let’s all look at February as an opportunity
to support equality for all. For, if one of us is
downtrodden, if one person’s rights are violated,
then all of humanity is diminished. This month
let’s all take the opportunity to acknowledge our
own roles, our own mistakes in the past, and
commit to working harder to see true equality in
our lifetimes. 

SSttuuaarrtt  SSwweeeett

It seems like just
yesterday that we were
together celebrating,
praying, eating and
learning. 

In fact, is has been
almost a year since we
have gathered together. 

I hold high hopes that we will be together
soon.  
We have entered a new dawn, and a new day
with new promise (and new vaccines)

As Purim approaches, you should have
received a mailing about Shalact Manot. Please
join us in this sacred tradition! It of course will
be different this year, both in what we will be
distributing in the bags, and how we will be
distributing the bags.  A BIG thank you to Leslie
Soltz for spearheading this very important
tradition!

Sisterhood is busy planning and holding
virtual events, chats, board meetings and book
club.

Feel free to join us for any and all!
We are also putting together our slate for our

board of directors for the 2021-2022 year. There
are ALWAYS positions available that can fit
into even the busiest of schedules. We would
LOVE to hear your ideas, see your smiling face
and have you join us!

With love and hope in my heart I wish
everyone a blessed remainder of the winter, as
we look forward to the spring!

Be well, breathe easy, wash your hands, eat
healthy, soak up sunshine and take your
vitamins! 

This soon will be a memory.

In Sisterhood,
Karyn Lehmann 
President, Sisterhood,
sisterhood@emanuelsb.org 
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Dear CEE Congregants,

Happy New Year!

Attached is the December 2020 Budget to Actual report for Congregation Emanu El.  December
represents the half way point for the Temple since our year end is June 30, 2021.

Please note the following key points for income and expenses:

1. There is a decrease of
$8,900 for dues and High
Holiday contributions
compared to the same time
period last year. We cannot
do much to recover the High
Holiday donations, but if
you haven’t done so, please
pay your dues as soon as
possible.
2. Our fund-raising receipts
are much lower than we
budgeted for the fiscal year.
We are still collecting
contributions for the “No
Ball Ball”, so hopefully the
gap between budget and
actual will shrink in the
category in our January
2021 statements.
3. The Board and our
employees have kept our
expenses to a minimum.
There has been an increase
from prior year due to the
addition of the rabbi’s
assistant to our staff.

If at any time you would
like to know the financial
status of the congregation,
please contact me and I will
share that information with
you. As a member of our
congregation this
information is available to
you.  I can be reached at
704-756-7427 or send me an
e-mail address at
kathy.rosenfeld@gmail.com
.

Shalom!

Kathy Rosenfeld
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The Jewish month of
Adar will begin in mid-
February and according to
the sages of the Talmud
and Mishna, when Adar
begins it is the moment to
start rejoicing, and we do it
through the 14th day of
Adar when we celebrate

Purim. 
Purim is known as the children’s holiday in

which they get to dress up and eat candy and
Hamantaschen from the “Mishloach Manot”,
attend a Purim celebration with a Purim Spiel
and games in a fun Carnival. 

Purim has several traditions and one of them
is the Mitzvah of giving to the poor “Matanot La
Evionim”.  Even these days, there are different
ways to give even from the safety of our homes.
For example, donating food, money, or gift
certificates to a local food pantry. Another way
is using boxes of dry macaroni as groggers
(noise makers) for the reading of the Meguila,
and later donate the boxes of pasta to food banks.

We invite families to join our SJL Purim
celebration. Get dry pasta boxes to use as
groggers during the celebration and then donate
them to those in need as “Matanot La Evionim”.

We look forward to seeing you and your
families for the SJL Purim celebration on
February 21st at 10 am on the temple’s zoom.
Happy month of Adar!

MMaarrcceellaa  LLaavvii
Director of Education & Youth, sjl@emanuelsb.org

Mental Health Awareness in Action
Wintering

It’s winter. And for many it’s also a time of
“wintering.” That’s a word that British writer
Katherine May uses for some of the most difficult
times in life. It’s what may happen to us when a
death devastates us, or we have a job loss, a divorce,
an illness. A shock shatters our lives into a million
pieces. 
Or when the world is gripped by a virulent pandemic
and all our lives are radically altered – like now. 
And we go down into a dark place and we lose a
sense of time, feel cast out of the world, and our
brains fog over or even enter a prolonged suspension.
Wintering. We have an urge to fight it – because
maybe we don’t have it so bad. Maybe in this
pandemic we didn’t lose any loved one or get sick
ourselves or even lose our job or business. But
pep-talking ourselves doesn’t necessarily work.
Sometimes we just have to accept. “We have seasons
when we flourish and seasons when the leaves fall
from us, revealing our bare bones,” she says in her
book Wintering: The Power of Rest and Retreat in
Difficult Times that she wrote before the pandemic. 
Ms. May suggests it might be better to let go of
protest, to exercise patience, practice kindness, and
allow our hearts to forgive. She believes that works
better, because when we do emerge, as we will, if we
follow the natural flow, we will find we’ve learned
something. Wintering will come again, and we’ll
know how to do it a little better. And eventually we’ll
be able to help others with their wintering. So,
wisdom grows inside us. Sometimes wisdom
blossoms from rest and retreat and patience, a special
kind of spring.

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs,
Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)
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Sisterhood 
Rosh Chodesh

Celebration and Chat
Sunday

February 7, 2021 
at 5:30 pm

Welcome the Jewish
month of Adar with

blessings and discussion
followed by time to chat

Zoom Link
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2796137739?pwd=Vj

RlaTF3SFEwOExkOERrd0lVMDI5QT09
If you can’t use the Zoom app, use your phone. 

Call 1-669-900-9128 and 
use meeting ID 279 613 7739##
Questions? Contact us at

sisterhood@emanuelsb.org

Your Sisterhood gift shop is closed for February. 

Thisr is a our time for inventory maintenance and
computer data updates.

Groggers for Purim are available.

Please contact Temple Administrator Judy
Filisinger 909-307-0400 if you have pressing

needs or questions.

Your all volunteer Gift Shop Team.

SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP

With profound sadness we announce
the death of our beloved friend, 

Pat Washington
July 16, 1938 - January 14, 2021

Pat was a dear friend to our 
temple for so many years. 

The family is planning a memorial in the
summer. More information will follow.

The family requests any donations
be made to

Congregation Emanu El

May the memories of the righteous 
be for a blessing
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M E M O R I A L  L E C T U R E

The Rabbi Norman F. Feldheym Lecture series honors Congregation Emanu El’s 
rabbi who served from 1937-1971. Rabbi Feldheym was a decorated chaplain in 
World War II and presided over Congregation Emanu El’s dramatic expansion in 
the San Bernardino area in the mid-20th century. The Feldheym Central Library 
in San Bernardino bears his name and recently, Google has popularized the 
name “Feldheym” for the neighborhood near the library. 

The lecture series was established in 1985 at the time of Rabbi Feldheym’s 
passing.

DR. SARAH BUNIN BENOR
speaks on

“JEWISH LANGUAGES TODAY:
ENDANGERED, SURVIVING,

AND THRIVING”

This event is free and open to the public.

February 19, 2021 • 6:30pm
over Zoom and Facebook Live

Sarah Bunin Benor is Professor of Contemporary Jewish Studies at Hebrew Union College–Jewish 
Institute of Religion, where she teaches mostly masters students in the Zelikow School of Jewish 
Nonprofit Management and undergraduates at the University of Southern California. 
She received her Ph.D. from Stanford University in Linguistics in 2004. She is the author of 
Becoming Frum: How Newcomers Learn the Language and Culture of Orthodox Judaism and 
Hebrew Infusion: Language and Community at American Jewish Summer Camps, as well as many 
articles about Jewish languages, Yiddish, and American Jews. 
Dr. Benor has received several fellowships and prizes, including the Dorot Fellowship in Israel, the 
Wexner Graduate Fellowship, the Sami Rohr Choice Award for Jewish Literature, and 2020 National 
Jewish Book Award in Education and Jewish Identity by the Jewish Book Council. 
She lives in Los Angeles with her husband, Mark, and their daughters, Aliza, Dalia, and Ariella.

VISIT EMANUELSB.ORG
TO JOIN VIA ZOOM OR FACEBOOK LIVE



OUR SCRIP PROGRAM NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT
USE SCRIP - IT’S EASY TO GET STARTED

Currently, scrip cards for
vendors not available for
purchase on-line can be

provided with
limited-contact . 

ANY QUESTIONS ABOUT THE
SCRIP PROGRAM

CONTACT JULIE STRAIN AT

951-317-2003 OR

SCRIP@EMANUELSB.ORG 

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in 
February and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-February Matthew Klein 
4-February Daniel Gorenberg 
6-February Rita Cohn (80 years old)
6-February Lia Robinson 
8-February Hilary Levine 
10-February Alexis Harris (11 years old)
10-February Aliyah Harris (11 years old)
12-February Denise Schnitzer 
12-February Cheryl Sukenik 
12-February Francesca Sweet 
14-February Harriet Herman 
15-February Zachary Glasser (11 years old)
16-February Janet Rabinowitz 
18-February Liliana Posalski (2 year old)
19-February Bruce Ferguson 

22-February Marjorie Brown
22-February Sophia Paisner (10 years old)
23-February Aaron Katz 
23-February Dylan Kress (7 years old)
24-February Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel 
25-February Gary Fenster 
25-February David Sukenik 
26-February Francine Wixen 
27-February Sheryl Austin-Fischer 
27-February Seth Needelman 
27-February Jonah Needelman
27-February Adelyn Durazzo 
28-February Stanley Roshwald 
28-February Deanna Levin
28-February Taylor Brooks

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of February:

3-February Lia & Mark Robinson
6-February Emily & Craig Beasley
9-February Louise & Daniel Gorenberg
9-February Karyn & Stephen Lehmann

15-February Donna & Gregory Spears
19-February Marjorie & Neil Brown
22-February Carole Phil Wizer
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On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution 
to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Temple Fund Mortgage Reduction Fund
Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund Landscape Fund
Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund
Cherrie Lubey Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund Temple Security Fund
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund Beautification Fund
Lionel Heller Music Fund Gloria Cutler Meal of Condolence Fund
Rabbi Reznick Discretionary Fund

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Evelyn Berger by Dr. Philip W. Berger 
Shirley Levin by Deanna and Mark Levin
Morry Miller by Judy Miller
Dr. Elliot B. Slutsky by Bonnie Konowitch
Eve Charlick by Judy and Bud Charlick
Curtis Mueller by Kat Grossman
Howard Grossman by Kat Grossman
Larry Schwartz by Pamela Campbell
Guenther Rimbach by Michelle Anctil
Bernice Lipsky by Michelle Anctil and Judith Smith
Betty and Ralph Kress by Renee and Michael Kress
Al Robbins by Irene Shapiro
Yetta Robbins by Irene Shapiro
Evelyn Raphael by Marilyn and Lawrence Raphael
Becky Hanover by Norman Hanover
Shirley Snofsky by Philip Snofsky
Becky Hanover by Marsha and George Hanover
Jack Gard by Vickie and Steve Becker

In Memory of…
Robert Soltz by Francine Wixen
Robert Soltz by Philip Snofsky
Robert Soltz by Susan and Paul Shimoff
Pat Washington Daniels by Francine Wixen
Dr. Abraham Goldschlager by Cindy Reitzenstein
Dr. Abraham Goldschlager by Harriet Herman

HELLER MUSIC FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Minnie Kritzer by Carol Heller
Lionel Heller by Carol Heller
Rhoda Fox by Carol Heller
Luella (Happy) Cohen by Carol Heller

CHERRIE LUBEY FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Marc Lubey by Stacy and Jim Knox
Steve Lubey by Stacy and Jim Knox 
Rose Aronoff by Stacy and James Knox 
Natalie Gilbert by Stacy and James Knox 
Erma Haydis by Deanna and Mark Levin
Anne Lebowitz by Nancy Justice
Marianne Bern by Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel and
Family 
Mildred Weiner by Barbara and Michael Smith 

In Memory of…
Pat Washington Daniels by Judy Filsinger

CANTOR JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Lillian Donenfeld by Jay Donenfeld

CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Louis (Kitty) Kitay by Shelley and Barry Silver
Samuel Snyder by Gloria Snyder

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND
In Memory of…
Loved Ones by Margy and Orville Spears

For the recovery of…
Barry Powell by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Kyleen Powell by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Nicole Powell Baird by Joyce and Barry Eskin

WILLIAM RUSSLER MEMORIAL ARCHIVES
FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeit of…
Rebecca Solter by Vickie and Steve Becker
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of February: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall
of Perpetual Memorial:

February 5-6 February 12-13 February 19-20 February 26-27

Morris Barnett
 Jack Benativil
Evelyn Berger
Marianne Bern
Leonard Berry

Sam Charlick
Anne Darling

Sidney Eliot
 Irene Eliot
Dorothy Falk
Rabbi Norman Feldheym
 David Fins
Sam Fredason

Rose Goler
Nathan Goler
Howard Grossman

Harold Hanover
Abraham Harris
Mildred Harrison
Samuel Hearsh
Frank Heller
 Ellen Herschberg
Annie Isenberg
Muriel Kattan
Hymen Klingman
Rachel Kramer

Clara Leevan
Luby Lubinsky
Bettie McCarthy
Samuel Nachman

Arthur Neumann
Lester Orland
Etta Rosenberg
 Hertzl Rubinstein
Oscar Salow
Jacob Samuels
 Lillian Schwartz
Bess Shvemar
 Elliot Slutsky
Nathan Sorkin
Rhoda Stahlberg
Jack Tancos
Gladys Teeter

Nettie Winter

Rose Abber
Morris Atlas

 Alicia Benativil
Joseph Berenbaum
Reuben Berkman
Sydney Berman
Tillie Birnkrant
Fred Cammack
Marcelle Cohen

Evelyn Cohen
Carl Cohn
 Arlene Cohn
Harry Corhan
 Samuel Eckhaus
Elaine Elford
 Nettie Elsenstein
Alta Ernstein
Rose Gottlieb
Rosa Hertz
Ruth Katzeff
Samuel Kaufman
 Jacob Kitay
Michael Klein
Harry Langer

Patricia Langer
 Isadore Lebowitz
Marian Lippman
Marc Lubey
Bernice McDonald
Elizabeth Metz
Samuel Neuburger
Zohra Ohana

Stanley Paleg
Arnold Raynes
Elaine Robbins
Harry Robin

Oscar Sandoval
Mildred Scharf
Milton Schon

Sholom Schwartz
Marcus Shimoff
 Sidney Solomon
Enia Tabatchnik
Margaret Tancos
 Gerson Wolk
Samuel Yaroslow

Lillian Zlatin
Sy Zucker

 Betty Arlein
Leonard Baum

Robert Brill
 Stanley Cohen
Samuel Finkle
Bette Finkler
Lillian Gottlieb
Sol Goverman
Rose Greenberg

William Guzik
Judith Harmon
Frances Harris
 Lena Israel
Eva Jerome
Arnold Kershner
Helene Koren
Marcia Kravitz
Barney Lampe

Frieda Lichtenstein
 David Lipsky
Rachel Mitchell

Walter Pastuschek
Rose Patrovsky
Abraham Peters
Kay Prestidge
Stanley Pro

Arnold Ray
Shirley Roth
Gustave Roth
Max Ruben
Helmar Schlein
David Sentob
Annie Shvemar
Benjamin Stein
 Beverly Steinhorn
Hershel Swedlove
 Sheldon Swedlove
Lucille Venne
Esther Zafman

Frieda Aronoff
 Solomon Behar
Morris Bellman
Esther Belovsky
Beth Bernstein
Mary Black
Samuel Braman
 Eleanor Byman
Haskell Davidson

Benjamin Davis
 Louis Eckhaus
Hilde Erlanger
Anna Feldheym

Benjamin Feldman
Lillian Finkleman
Jay Friedman

Sarah Gerber
Abraham Goldschlager
Bemjamin Goodman

Joseph Gordon
Jeannette Harris
Samuel Hodes
 Kurt Homburger
Rose Jacobs
Benjamin Katzman
Rebecca Kirshbaum
Sylva Kord
Philip Korengold
Joseph Langer
Marcus Langer
Louis Meyer

Sam Millman
Harry Noodleman
Judah Ohayon

Edith Pasman
Ruth Reissman
Rose Robin
Sam Robinson
Evelyn Rose
 Samuel Rosenbaum
Allen Schwartz
 Adele Schwartz
Victor Simon
Benjamin Smith
Elizabeth Starr
 Sadie Tannenbaum
Edith Tiner R.N.

Boris Vaysman
 Alice Vogel Sachs
Clara Weintraub
Anita Weissman

William Winter
Dora Yaffe
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1495 Ford Street - Redlands CA 92373
 (909)307-0400
www. emanuelsb. org email:cee@emanuelsb. org

LINDY REZNICK - RABBI - (909) 307-0400 ext 1000 - rabbireznick@emanuelsb. org
JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL - CANTOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1001 - cantorjenbv@gmail. com

HILLEL COHN - RABBI EMERITUS - rabbihcohn1@cs. com
JUDY FILSINGER - ADMINISTRATOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1002 - templeadmin@emanuelsb. org

MARCELA LAVI - DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION & YOUTH - 
JERRY RIPLEY - ORGANIST/CHOIR DIRECTOR

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Stuart Sweet - President • Dr. Susan Damron - 1st Vice President

Michael Reiter - Secretary • Kathy Rosenfeld - Chief Financial Officer
Member-At-Large: Marvin Reiter

Greg Weissman - Immediate Past President 
Karyn Lehmann - President, Sisterhood

DIRECTORS
Rhian Beutler • Jay Donenfeld • Graham Ohayon • Michael Paisner

Tim Plueger • Rachael Raynes • Leslie Soltz • Scott Wilkie
Member of Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)

OFFICE HOURS - Monday-Thursday 9:00AM to 5:00 PM; Friday 9:00 AM-4:00 PM 
THE BULLETIN - CONGREGATION EMANU EL

Published monthly by Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373. 
POSTMASTER: Send address changes to Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373
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General Inquiries: 909-307-0400 / templeadmin@emanuelsb.org
Office of the Rabbi: 909-488-8277 / admin2@emanuelsb.org

Office of the Cantor:  cantorjenbv@gmail.com
School for Jewish Living: sjl@emanuelsb.org

Stuart Sweet, President •  Dr. Susan Damron , Vice President • Michael Reiter, Secretary • Kathy Rosenfeld, CFO • Member-At-Large: Marvin Reiter 
Greg Weissman - Immediate Past President    •    Karyn Lehmann - President, Sisterhood

Board of Directors: Rhian Beutler • Jay Donenfeld • Graham Ohayon • Michael Paisner • Tim Plueger • Rachael Raynes • Leslie Soltz • Scott Wilkie

Member, Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)
Our offices are closed to visitors due to health concerns. Call 909-307-0400.
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